Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday June 15th. 2015 at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Fortescue  

Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Miss J.Wright
Police  Mr.D.Roper  

Apologies: Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.S.Fidler
a) Public Participation An allotment holder voiced his concern at the lack of path clearance on part of the Waterloo allotment site.

b) Police Report PC Dye reported that only two crimes had been recorded in May and it appeared that the speedwatch scheme was no longer functioning.

c) County and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper briefed members on the 15% reduction required in NCC expenditure and also commented that Broadland was now almost totally run by one political party.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Stuart Fidler had sent a report to the Clerk who gave a summary to the members.

e) Full Council 
1. Apologies noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest Mr.Wilks – grass cutting contract.

3. Minutes of the May meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had determined the details of the driver of the car that had demolished part of the fence at Newton Park and had written seeking re-imbursement of the Council’s repair costs. He had received no response and had therefore contacted the insurers direct and had lodged a claim. Broadland DC had confirmed that they were issuing a Breach of Conditions notice to Elm Farm. The fence obstructing the Back Lane/Crown Road footpath had been dealt with and strimming would be carried out by the Rangers on their forthcoming visit.

5. Planning No objection was raised to an application for a sign at Abbey Farm Ind. Estate.

6. Churchyard Wall The Clerk had established that the wall was owned by the PCC but as the churchyard closed in 1899, the maintenance rested with the Parish Council. Mr.Matthewson would be asked if he could spray the weeds.
7. Street Lights The Chairman and Clerk reported on their inspection and recommended that some minor repairs be carried out which were estimated to be in the region of £250.

8. Newton Sign had been inspected by the Chairman and Clerk and was in need of stripping and re-painting. Clerk to investigate possible contractors.

9. Allotment Grass Cutting Following the complaint made earlier the Clerk was asked to discuss with Mr.Hepple.

10. Co-option The Council decided that as they had nine members there was no need for further co-option so soon after an election when other residents could have put themselves forward.

11. Memorial Tree and Seat The Clerk had received a report from NCC stating that the tree guard and seat around the meorial tree at the junction of Crown Road and old Norwich Road needed to be removed. This caused some concern and the Clerk was asked to arrange a site meeting between some members and NCC.

12. Swan Plain The family of Mr.Douglas Smith had asked if he could plant additional trees on Swan Plain to mark his 90th.birthday. It was decided that, although not disagreeing in principle, the Council should take advice from Broadland DC on type and placement as the land technically belonged to them.
13. Accounts passed for payment






Mrs.Medler

Horsham park half year rent
£211.00
J.Graves

Salary and exp. (inc.PAYE)
£516.79
E-ON


Street Lighting (inc. VAT)

£127.02
E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)

£22.50
Norse


Grounds Maintenance (inc.VAT)
£1228.41
Norfolk ALC

Conference fee


£20.00

14. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports 





Council agreed at the request of the Clerk to defer the April meeting in 2016 to April 25th. Mr.Armstrong had left the parish and Rachel Scarff agreed to join the play inspection rota. Members agreed to carry out a visual inspection of the parish in their localities and report back to the July meeting. Overhanging vegetation was reported in Mill Lane and Newton Street. The Clerk was asked to look at the gap beside the gate at Horsham Park. Barry Coe volunteered to touch up paintwork on some of the metal seats at no cost to the Council. David Fortescue asked the Clerk to look into the feasibility and costs of a defibrillator for use in the parish.
15. Date of next meeting
Monday July 20th. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.

Meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.
